
MINUTES OF SIOUX COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
 

MEETING HELD ON NOVEMBER 13, 2001 
 
 

      The Board of Supervisors of Sioux County, Iowa, met pursuant to adjournment at 

9:00 o’clock p.m. with Chairman Loren Bouma presiding.  Members present were Mark 

Sybesma, Vernon Beernink, Loren Bouma, Bernard L. Smith and Stanley L. De Haan. 

 Minutes of November 8, 2001 were read and on motion and vote stand approved as 

read. 

 Committee reports were given this date. 

 Dennis Lange, County Auditor, reported on the canvass of Municipal Election  

returns for cities under Primary and Chapters 44 or 45 Ordinances for the election held on 

November 6, 2001. 

 Motion by Sybesma and supported by De Haan to approve the following canvass of 

Municipal Election returns for cities under Primary and Chapters 44 or 45 Ordinances for 

the election held on November 6, 2001: 

CHATSWORTH     Votes 
Mayor             
John Ludwigs         22  Elected 
Scattering           3 
         
Councilmembers    
Virgil Lidgett         25  Elected 
Clifford Puhl         21  Elected 
Charles Renken        22  Elected 
Richard Renken        22  Elected 
Mark Weyen         25  Elected 
Scattering            8 
 
Treasurer 
Cecelia Moller         23  Elected 
Scattering           2 
 



GRANVILLE 
Mayor 
Marc Schuver         92  Elected 
Karl S. Kellen         12 
 
Councilmembers 
Jeff Bunkers         91  Elected 
Terry Hodgen         50  Elected 
Dennis Friedman (write-in)       35 
Scattering           4 
   
HULL 
Councilmembers  
Marti Landman       138  Elected 
Gary A. Westra       149  Elected 
Dennis W. Wright       157  Elected 
 
MATOCK  
Mayor 
David J. Hohbach        34  Elected 
 
Councilmembers 
Gywen Hoogendoorn        33  Elected 
Kenneth R. Kruse        23  Elected 
Brandon Lowder        23  Elected 
Charles Schwebach        16 
 
MAURICE  
Mayor 
Duane Van Der Weide       59  Elected 
 
Councilmembers 
Ryan Hoekstra         46  Elected 
Virgil L. Van Schepen       66  Elected 
Jack Bradshaw        45 
Scattering          1 
 
Carried, unanimous in favor. 

 Todd Moss, Architect for Ruble, Mamura, Moss, Brygger Architects, met with the 

Board this date to review updated architectural drawings for the new County Public Safety 

Center construction project. 

 Some of the topics and concerns to be investigated further were as follows: 



 
 
Utilization of pre-cast, cement block or poured concrete walls for cell blocks. 
Potential plumbing problems with pre-cast walls for cell blocks.  
Obtain more information on Iowa Communications Network equipment located in County 
Sheriff’s Department to be moved to new facility. 
Centralization of County Sheriff’s Office for public access. 
No fueling on site. 
Placement of conduits in unfinished rooms. 
Contract with local provider or equip kitchen for inmate meals. 
 
The following persons were present for the aforementioned presentation and discussion for 

the new County Public Safety Center construction project: 

Dan Altena, County Deputy Sheriff 
Mark Dunlop, County Emergency Management Services Director and Zoning 
Administrator 
 
 Todd Moss, Architect for Ruble, Mamura, Moss, Brygger Architects, will meet 

again with the Board on December 4, 2001. 

 Doug Julius, County Engineer, met with the Board this date to review bids on 

blades as follows: 

Company            Bid  
Utility Equipment, Des Moines    $19,342.59 
Contractors Supply, West Des Moines     19,606.40 
Midwest Service & Sales, Schuyler, NE     17,340.87 – heat treated 
          15,589.13 – standard carbon 
Tractor Salvage, Sioux Falls, SD      19,573.09 – heat treated 
 
 Doug Julius, County Engineer, reported that he accepted the low bid from Utility 

Equipment, Des Moines, for the purchase of blades in an amount of $19,342.59.  The lower 

bid from Midwest Service & Sales, Schuyler, Nebraska, did not meet specifications. 

 The Board approved and signed a certificate of appreciation for Bryan De Jong for 

his 14 years of outstanding service and contributions to Sioux County as a technician in the 

County Engineer’s office. 



The Chairman adjourned the meeting until Tuesday, November 20, 2001.                                             

                                                                                   Loren Bouma, Chairman 
                                                                                   Sioux County Board of Supervisors 
ATTEST:  Dennis Lange 
       Sioux County Auditor 


